



17 March 2020

Dear Parents,

UPDATE ON LAST WEEK PROGRAMME

Today marks the last day of our academic programme for Term I. Tomorrow we will show three movies in different venues and close at I I h00 a.m.

Some additional decisions and plans from our Executive meeting this morning are:

- 1. We will issue reports electronically on Friday morning (20 March 2020);
- 2. The school office will be open until **Friday**, **20**th **March** till **12h00 p.m. for** walk in visits. After this time, we will re-open the office on **Tuesday 14**th **April at 07h30 a.m.**;
- 3. The Clothing Shop will be open on **Wednesday** and **Thursday**. The door will be closed, so please come to the front office and ask for Vanessa to open it. (She is currently helping out with enrolments in the front office);
- 4. We will be closed for the entire "isolation" holiday period. The only staff who will be on campus is the caretaker and a "skeleton" support staff to keep the pool clean and fields watered
- 5. We still have not been given the revised Term 2 dates from WCED. I am sure they will arrive today and I will issue on term calendar before the end of this week
- 6. We have had to make two big adjustments to the Term 2 programme. We are moving the Matric play to Term 3, and moving the Dance Showcase two weeks later

In closing, one of the concerns were reports that pupils were planning to hold big parties in the holidays. Obviously the whole point of being on holiday is to not mix in large groups, so please have these discussions with your children at home.

We will continue to keep you informed of our plans by sending out these communications each day.

If you have any questions, please mail me on dekorte@campsbayhigh.co.za

Yours sincerely

David de Korte

PRINCIPAL